

Artists' Workshop Newsletter

April 2013

P.O. Box 1194, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32170-1194

ENTS

meetings	1
workshops	
events	
exhibits	3
awards	4
members	4
art in public places	5
youth art programs	5
president	6
editor	6

Next Member Event:

(Reminder: There is no regular monthly meeting in May.)

Artists' Workshop New Officer Installation Luncheon

> Wednesday, May 1, 2013 11:30 A.M.

Atlantic Center for the Arts 1414 Art Center Ave. New Smyrna Beach, FL

DON'T FORGET!

Send in your reservations for the luncheon by April 24, 2013. You

can either return the form on page 2 with your check, or call or email your information to Ruby M. Jones, 386-427-9222, rubygeerjones@yahoo.com

he "Spectrum IV" judged exhibit by members of the Artists' Workshop, opened April 1 in the New Smyrna Beach Regional Library, 1001 S. Dixie Highway, and will be open until April 29 during library hours.

Nationally-known abstract expressionist painter Harold Garde served as the judge for this large variety of artwork in watercolor, oil, pastel, mixed media and clay sculpture.

Congratulations to the "Spectrum IV" Award Winners:

First Prize:

Carolyn Land

Second Prize:

Michael Ennis

Third Prize:

Liv Witherow

Honorable Mention:

Kathy Omeara - "The Flame" Don Kennedy - "Seven at the Boatworks"

Sue Reynolds - "Resurrection" Lyn Strong - "Hidden Passages II"

(More gallery news on page 3.)

"Spectrum IV" Winners Constanz Elder



First Prize: Carolyn Land "East Creek" (Pastel)

Second Prize: Michael Ennis "William Faulkner's Mustache" (Acrylic)



Third Prize: Liv Witherow "Birch" (Watercolor)



Member Dues - May 1st

REMINDER: The deadline for annual Artists' Workshop membership dues has been updated. Artists' membership dues shall be payable on the 1st day of May and delinquent after the 30th of June. This will allow us to print the annual Membership Directory earlier and get copies out to all members by the Fall. (Each current Artists' Workshop member will also receive a printed dues reminder notice in the mail by the end of April.)

Lagoomacy

We'd like to pass along one more big THANK YOU, to all our volunteers who helped prepare the studio facilities and gave of their time and talents to make Lagoonacy such a success. Here are a few more photos of our Artists' Workshop helpers...



Ralph Redmond practices his face-painting skills.



The "Plein Air" demonstration team is out in full force.

Upcoming Workshops

Liz Clayton

ne final workshop for the year remains: Sue Reynolds will present her workshop - Mixed Media Explorations - on April 24, 25, and 26 from 9:30 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. Participants will feature a chosen subject or an abstract composition resulting in two finished unique paintings. If you have any questions, contact Sue at <a href="maintenance-mixed

Sue Reynolds: April 24, 25, 26 "Mixed Media Explorations"

Enjoy the fun and creativity of using of mixed media using illustration board, various texturizing agents, acrylics, crayons, gels, and iridescent paints! You will finish with two unique mixed media paintings.



Dates: Wednesday, April 24 thru Friday, April 26, 2013

Time: 9:30 A.M. thru 4:00 P.M.

Fees: AWI Members: \$175; non-members: \$205



Sally Langley reports in for docent duty.

There's not an empty seat in the house when Louise Leiber's clay sculpture kids begin to work.



RESERVATION SLIP: Artists' Workshop Installation Luncheon

Wed, May 1, 2013, 11:30 A.M., Atlantic Center for the Arts

Menu: Salad Bar Buffet - Guest Welcome

Member's Name	#Attending
Guest's Name	
\$16.00 per person	Total enclosed

Mail to: Ruby Jones, PO Box 1007, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32170

Please return this Reservation Slip and your check (made out to: Artists' Workshop Inc.) by **April 24, 2013**. You can also call or email Ruby Jones to pass along your reservation information at 386-427-9222, rubygeerjones@yahoo.com



"SPECTRUM IV" - Current Show

(Judged Show - NSB Regional Library)

It's a great show, so visit the library before the exhibit closes! We are in the Auditorium Hallway, Front Entry, and the Computer Center. Sculpture is in the Reading Room.

We cannot leave art in the library, so if you are unable to pick up your work on April 29, please arrange to have someone do it for you. The Gallery Chair is unable to carry works to the Studios.

Pick Up Date: Monday, April 29, 9 -11:00 A.M.

"THE ARK ASSORTMENT" - Current Show

(Artists' Workshop Gallery on Canal St.)

The Ark Assortment exhibit is up and showing. Come visit the show during the First Saturday Gallery Walk on Canal St. on May 4th, 4 - 8 P.M. Bring friends! The exhibit is also open daily Monday - Friday, 11:00 A.M. - 3:00 P.M.

Open for: 1st Saturday on Canal (Gallery Walk): May 4th, 4-8:00 P.M.

Pick Up Date: Friday, May 17th, 9 -11:00 A.M.

"ARTISTS' SELECT" - Last Exhibit of the Season

(Artists' Workshop Gallery on Canal St.)

Members may enter any subject. We invite FIBER ART to be part of this exhibit. (No items of utility, please: e.g. wearing apparel, rugs, quilts.) Members who work in that medium wishing to enter this Gallery show should contact the Gallery Chair to discuss hanging arrangements prior to entry date of May 17. And we have our four pedestals for sculpture back, so sculpture is welcome as well! Please contact Gallery Chair to enter: Constanz Elder 386 426-2079 or e-mail constanzelder@gmail.com with the following: Your name, phone number and size of work.

Entry Date: Friday, May 17th, 9 -11:00 A.M.

Open for: 1st Saturday on Canal (Gallery Walk): June 1st, 4-8:00 P.M.

Pick Up Date: Friday, June 14th, 9 -11:00 A.M.

"Spectrum IV" judge Harold Garde presents the winning entries at the April 3rd Members' Meeting

(above). He also stressed the importance of quality presentation of your work (right).



2013 AWI Gallery Exhibits (Key Dates)

See left for show and entry details.

"SPECTRUM IV" - Judged (NSB Library)

Show Dates: Apr 2 - 29 Pick Up Date: Apr 29

"THE ARK ASSORTMENT"

(Gallery on Canal St.) Show Dates: Apr 15 - May 16 Pick Up Date: May 17

"ARTISTS' SELECT" Includes Fiber Art

(Gallery on Canal St.)

Entry Date: May 17

Show Dates: May 20 - Jun 13

Pick Up Date: Jun 14

Welcome New Members Liz Clayton

Elly Ort 4173 Saxon Dr.

New Smyrna Beach, FL 32169

Phone: 428-6363

Email: emoshn@bellsouth.net

Joanne Reilly 408 Hannah Jeanne Circle New Smyrna Beach, FL 32169 Phone: 386-916-1310 Email: jreilly1@nc.rr.com

OTHER AWARDS

Art League of Daytona Beach Judged Exhibit

Congratulations to the following Artists' Workshop members who won awards at the recent "Coast to Coast: The American Landscape" exhibit. The exhibit runs through May 16 at the Art League.

SECOND PLACE

Don Kennedy

DISTINCTION

Andrina Carey "Undertow"

ACHIEVEMENT

Lola Lawrence "Sunrise"

HONORABLE MENTION

Beau Wild

"Turbulence Along the Maine..."

Carolyn Buchmann

(Marilynne Roland shares with us a letter that she received from her good friend - and former Artists' Workshop President - Carolyn Buchmann, who moved to Denton, TX.) Carolyn is doing well and winning awards for her artwork. Her latest honor is from the Western Federation of Watercolor Societies. Watercolor artist Carolyn was one of the 125 artists accepted for their annual competition from over 1100 entries.

14th Annual High School Art Show Regina Wise

f you were not at the last General Meeting, you may have missed an opportunity to donate to the High School Art Show, sponsored by the Artists' Workshop. Some members have already given and it is greatly appreciated!

So far, we have collected \$239 but we need about \$316 more to be on par with last year. We award one Best of Show and one Distinguished award in each of 3 categories and 3 Merit awards in each of 3 categories. Artists' Workshop has been the sponsor of the High School Show for the last 14 years and encouraging artists is part of our mission. Please send your check made out to Artists' Workshop to Regina Wise, 1220 Commodore Drive, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168. Mark on the check that it is for the High School Show.

Every year we curate, assemble and hang the show at the New Smyrna Beach Regional Library. This year the work will be hung on May 1, 2013 and the Awards Ceremony will be May 5, 2013 at 2:15 P.M. Volunteers are also needed to help mount and hang the work. Contact Regina Wise 386-428-1876 or wiseregina@gmail.com. Please contact Ruby Jones, 386-427-9222, to help supply snacks for the award ceremony May 5th and deliver to the NSB Library by 1:00 P.M. Thank you.

Please keep us informed...

Do you know of any Artists' Workshop members who are sick, hospitalized, or recovering from illness/injury? If so, please pass along this information to our Corresponding Secretary, Barbara DiVone Cannon, at 407-925-6137, or email bcannon10@cfl.rr.com. Barbara will send greetings and well wishes from the Artists' Workshop so we can keep them foremost in our thoughts and prayers. Thank you.

In Memory

he Artists' Workshop lost two members and the spouse of another member recently. Please keep their families in your thoughts and prayers.

- Frank H. Backes, (January 2, 1928 March 23, 2013), a U.S. Army veteran serving during WWII, born in Winchester, MA, moved to Edgewater in 1995 from Waukegan, IL.
- **Janice J. Kelly**, 79, a former teacher, New Smyrna Beach, died Wednesday, February 27, 2013.
- Yvonne Dortha Kapaldo, (wife of Donald Kapaldo), 73, DeBary, a former technician in the aerospace manufacturing industry, died Friday, March 22, 2013.

(from obituaries)

Art In Public Places Jane Rix Owen

e have good news. We have much more space in the New Smyrna Library, including the entrance area, and the Library now has a place for sculpture as well. The Library is interested in following and valuing the exhibits and having us curate exhibits there by artists from both in and out of our workshop. They are really pleased with our present juried show. Our first regular show there will return Tuesday, May 28, after the High School Show goes down May 27. It is important that you tell me of the availability of your work as soon as possible and take the time remaining to prepare it in a way which does you, the Workshop, the Library, the art community, and the public justice. And yes, your work shows all that potential, so give it wings.

The work in many of our other venues (at right) has been partially replaced or held over instead of being mechanically turned over during extended holidays as scheduled, so there are openings right now as you are taking work out of other venues and going through your inventory. So it is important that you email right away while the time is right for everyone. You've been preparing for this forever. This is your coach speaking. These venues can be thought of as public extensions of our gallery and studio, and fit theatres for our artistic mission and many visions. They are also great places for large works and mixed media pieces which might not fit the constraints of other venues, as well as for works of expected familiar formats. You have to play the game to really enjoy it.

Artists' Workshop Encourages Youth Art Regina Wise



10-year-old student Emily Barker's silkscreen heart design.



Stephanie Hall, Pam Chaffee, and Sandy Nault help student with silkscreen project.

2013 CALL FOR ARTISTS IN PUBLIC PLACES

Approximate Installation Schedule

Edgewater Library

Mondays: 1-2 PM Apr 1, Jun 3, Aug 5, Sep 30

Oak Hill Library

Fridays: 2-3 PM Mar 29, May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

United Church of Christ Community Hall

Mondays: 10-11 AM Apr 1, Jun 3, Aug 5, Sep 30

Oak Hill City Hall

Fridays Mar 29, May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

NSB City Hall Lobby

(2 large works) Fridays Mar 29, May 31, Aug 2, Sep 27

NSB Library

Jun 3 - Aug 2, Aug 2 - Sep 27

If you wish to display your work at one of these venues, contact Jane Rix Owen at 386-428-1225, owenrix@earthlink.net; or Ruby M. Jones, 386-427-9222, rubygeerjones@yahoo.com

Art is...Creation After School Art Program (A.S.A.P.): The A.S.A.P program is going strong and will continue through April and May. Work continues on the ceiling tiles for the Children's Section, NSB Library. Projects have included pottery, drawing, painting, printmaking, and silk screening. Tuesdays 4:30 - 6:30 P.M. Volunteers welcome.

Art is...Creation SUMMER CAMP is the last three weeks of June: From June 10 - 14, Kids Create (5 ½ to 5th Grade); and Teen Extreme, June 17 - 21 & June 24 - 28. Volunteers and Guest Instructors are needed. We already have children signed up and expect to double our numbers. Many will need financial assistance. Last year we had 54 children and sponsored 20. We want to give every child who desires to be at art camp the opportunity. Please help us make this art experience a life-changing event in a young artist's life. Sponsorship is \$100 a week for one child. Other donation amounts are gratefully appreciated. Contact: Regina Wise, 386-428-1876 or go online to www.artiscreation.org to sponsor or donate.

Welcome New Officers 2013 - 2014

President:

Joe Anglin

1st Vice President:

Louise Lieber

2nd Vice President:

Maryann Oliver

Recording Secretary:

Judy Mullee

Corresponding Secretary:

Barbara DiVone Cannon

Treasurer:

Don Johnson

Since this is the last President's Letter of my term, I would like to reflect on the experience. It has been a very intense but wonderful time of transition. This is a great organization and I am so proud to be a part of it. We have gone through a lot of change in the last two years and have tried some new things. Through all this evolution we will continue to search for a nice balance of change and tradition. Many thanks to all of you who have volunteered your time on the Board and other projects and activities during these past two years. What you are doing makes a difference and makes Artists' Workshop the special place that it is.

Our new slate of officers and chairpersons will bring fresh ideas on how to improve our organization. Joe Anglin has been a great support these last two years and will make a wonderful president.

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to serve as many have done before.

Sincerely, Laura Robinson



Artists' Workshop programs are sponsored in part by a grant from the Cultural Council of Volusia County.

From the Editor:

Don't forget to get your reservations in for the May 1 Installation Luncheon NLT Apr 24.

You can easily print any pages of the newsletter at home for reference. Just open your newsletter from the website, then "right-mouse click" on the page you want, select "Print" from the popup menu, and then confirm which page(s) you want to print.

www.artistsworkshopinc.com/
newsletters.html

Reminder: May is the last newsletter published until the end of Summer. Inputs are due by Wednesday, May 8th.

Mary "P-H".

Mary C. Peschel-Herlehy Phone: 386-428-7906 peschelherlehy@earthlink.net